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PLANNING CALENDAR 
 

JANUARY 2016 

Friday, JAN 1    Consistory CLOSED for New Year’s Holiday 
Monday, JAN 4 6:30 pm Knights of St. Andrew in Lodge Room 
Friday , JAN 8  11:00 am Lunch at Consistory (Fried Chicken) 
Saturday, JAN 9 8:00 am Consistory UNDECORATING Party - ALL ARE WELCOME  
Saturday, JAN 16 8:00 am Consistory Officers’ Breakfast and Installation Practice 
Monday, JAN 18   Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
   5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
   6:00 pm Dinner (Lasagna with Strawberry Mousse) 
   7:00 pm Annual Meeting of Corporations; Installation of Officers 
Friday, JAN 22    Consistory CLOSED for Grand Lodge Annual Communication 
Saturday, JAN 30   KSA Burns’ Supper  (reservations required) 
   6:00 pm Optional Whisky College Year 4 (Heroes and Scallywags) - extra cost 
   6:45 pm Dinner, Entertainment, and Ceremonies 
 

FEBRUARY 2016 
Monday, FEB 1 6:30 pm Knights of St. Andrew in Lodge Room 
Monday, FEB 15   Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
   5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
   6:00 pm Dinner (Pork Chops with Cherry Pie) 
   7:00 pm Entertainment/Education 
   7:30 pm Split Meeting - Almoner & Life Membership Annual Reports to CLOP 

 
MARCH 2016 

Monday, MAR 7 6:30 pm Knights of St. Andrew in Lodge Room 
Monday, MAR 21   Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
   5:30 pm Red Room Business Meeting 
   6:00 pm Dinner  (Corned Beef and Cabbage with Mint Ice Cream) 
   7:00 pm Awards and Announcements 
   7:30 pm Celebration of Remembrance and Renewal 

OF PARTICULAR INTEREST IN THIS ISSUE 
 Page 3 Editor’s Corner 
 Pages 4-6 From the Secretary’s Desk 
 Pages 7-8 Sunday Masonic Paper - My Masonic New Year’s Resolution 
 Page 9 Knights of St. Andrew 
 Page 10 Prelate’s Pulpit 
 Page 11 Memorial Scroll 
 Page 12 Special Birthdays 
 Page 13 Help Wanted - Light and Sound Crew 
 Page 17 Burns Supper Flyer 
 Page 18 Easter Sunrise Service Flyer 
 Page 19 Spring Reunion Announcement 
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By:  Bill Hickey, 33° 

Email:  wa3h@hotmail.com 

Last month, I posed the following question for our “yes/no - pro/con” column.  I received NO 
responses.  Perhaps everyone got so busy and behind the proverbial 8-ball that they didn’t 
take a moment or two to send in a response.  Perhaps it’s “one of those” kinds of questions 
that just doesn’t strike a chord with folks.  The question was:  Do we, in the Southern Mason-
ic Jurisdiction (and perhaps Masonry in general) put TOO MUCH emphasis on Albert Pike to 
the detriment of other Masonic Philosophers and Educators thereby inadvertently giving 
Anti-Masons more ammunition?  So, for the time being, I’ll leave that one as an “open ques-
tion” for you to contemplate.  If I get responses, I’ll post them in a future issue of RiteWorks. 
 
As we start off the new year, I’d like to again put out a call to ANYONE interested in contrib-
uting articles to RiteWorks OR the printed Newsletter.  I’m sure you all get a little tired of see-
ing  Ill. Brother John Warren, 33º and me instead of some others who are out there in the 
wings.  Just drop me an email if you have questions about the process. 
 
I’d like to express my appreciation to all the retiring Line Officers from 2015, and my congratu-
lations (or condolences, as the case may be) to those beginning their tenure in office this 
year.   
 
As Line Officers, we ALL ask the questions - what can we do to get our veteran members  
more engaged and return to our meetings, and how do we make the meetings relevant and 
interesting to our newly made Masters of the Royal Secret?  We’ve asked the question before, 
and we’ll keep on asking it - WHAT IS IT that makes you WANT to come to a meeting?  You 
need to tell us - because otherwise, all we can do is GUESS, and sometimes we might guess 
right and sometimes we might guess wrong.  In any case, we miss seeing you at the meetings 
and are trying to make our meetings more relevant, useful, and educational (or entertaining, 
as the case may be). 
 
So, LET US KNOW what you’re looking for in a meeting.  We all know that we don’t come to a 
meeting to hear the minutes read.  But, really, WHY do we come?  It’s different for each of us. 
 
As my friend, the late Brother Randy Trullinger, 32º KCCH once said, “If you keep doing things 
the same old way, WHY ON EARTH should you expect a different result?”  Sometimes change 
is necessary.  Change for the sake of change is rarely effective, but when it’s needed, some-
times it’s really the answer you were looking for all along. 
 
 

mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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 From the  
Secretary’s Desk  

Continued on next page 

Bill Klatil, 33° 

Russ Ward, 32º, and Herbert Connelley, 32º 

Double Eagle Jewel Recipients (500 points) 

 

Kevin Townley, 32º KCCH, and Kenneth Neu, 32º 

Double Eagle Ribbon Recipient (5000 points) 
John Buchanan, 33º 25 Year Award - Wayne Wells, 32º KCCH 

Best Reunion Degree - 24º 

Left to Right:  

Ron Birely, 33º  - Director General 

Rusty Keithline, 32º KCCH - Degree Director 

Al Ulibarri, 33º - Assistant Director General 

mailto:bill@denverconsistory.org
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From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

Awards.  We were pleased to honor recipients of all the different activities at our Consistory.  
We awarded the Double Eagle Jewel (500 points) to four brothers and the Double Eagle Rib-
bon (5000 points) to John Buchanan, 33º.  Wayne Wells, 32º KCCH received his 25 year award.  
And, rookie Degree Director Rusty Keithline was recognized for directing the “Best Reunion 
Degree” - the 24º - at the most recent reunion.  CONGRATULATIONS to all of our members re-
ceiving these different awards! 
 
2016 Elections provided the designation of the Leaders of each line for the Denver Consistory.  
From Left to Right below, Rich Silver, 32º KCCH, Venerable Master-elect for Centennial Lodge 
of Perfection; Scott Bates, 32º KCCH, Wise Master-elect for Rocky Mountain Chapter of Rose 
Croix; Robert Salazar, 32º KCCH, Commander of the Colorado Council of Kadosh; and William 
Hickey, III, 33º, Master of Kadosh-elect for the Denver Consistory. 

Upcoming events include the un-decorating of the Consistory on SATURDAY, JANUARY 9th at 
8:00 a.m.  This necessary function is OPEN to all members, family, and friends. 
 
Calling Committee - Our first calling committee activity this year will take place on SATURDAY, 
JANUARY 9th at 9:00 a.m. at the Consistory.  This activity provides an outreach to our mem-
bers just to say “Hi, how are you doing?”  You never know what kind of response you will get 
besides voicemail.  When a contact is made, it usually generates an appealing result. 
 
2016 Officers Meeting will be on SATURDAY, JANUARY 16th at 8:00 a.m. to set up our Trestle 
Boards for the New Year’s events.  Immediately following the officers meeting will be the in-
stallation practice. 
 
Our Next Stated Meeting will be held on MONDAY, JANUARY 18th at 7:00 p.m.  Dinner at 6:00 
p.m. by reservation.  The Installation of Officers will be conducted in this OPEN meeting.  This 
will also be the annual business meeting of the consistory, to review our different Boards’ ac-
tivities and projections for the coming year. 
 
Special Dietary Needs - If you have read the menu for our stated meeting and find that it does 
not fit your dietary need, call us.  We might be able to help. 

Continued on next page 
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From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

Don’t forget the upcoming Robert Burns Dinner sponsored by the Knights of Saint Andrew on 
SATURDAY, JANUARY 30th at 6:45 p.m.  Poems, entertainment, and the ever-popular “Whisky 
College” starting at 6:00 p.m. are but a few of the agenda items for the dinner.  RESERVA-
TIONS ARE NECESSARY. 
 
Donate Your Car - We have a donation plan in place to give you a receipt for a tax deductible 
donation to the Scottish Rite Masonic Center.  Donate your car, truck, or even a boat.  Contact 
the office for details. 

Things to Remember: 
 

Hope is neither a plan nor a course of action. 

 

Do not confuse enthusiasm for ability. 

 

Never confuse “want to do” with “able to do” or “need to do.” 

 

The trouble with trouble is that it almost always starts out as fun !!! 

 

It is ALWAYS easier to get into something than it is to get out of it. 

 

Nothing is impossible for those who don’t have to do it. 

 

What you see depends on where you sit. 

 

The true measure of a person is what they will do when they know that no one 
will ever find out. 

 

The facts, no matter how interesting, have little or no relevance. 

 

Working for money sucks.  Working for fun and getting paid for it doesn’t suck. 

 

You have no control over many things that happen to you in life - but you DO 
have a choice on how you respond. 

 

Drinking wine from a firehose, no matter how fine the vintage, can be hazardous 
to your health. 
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SUNDAY MASONIC PAPER #778 
December 27, 2015 

By Wayne D. Anderson, MPS 
D.D.G.M. Frontenac District, G.R.C. 2015-16 

EDITOR’S NOTE: Brother Wayne Anderson has been a close friend for twenty-some years 
now.  He has published what he calls the “Sunday Masonic Paper” over the years covering a 
wide variety of topics and authors and eras in Masonic thought.  This one was particularly 
timely given our impending New Year.  I have taken a small editorial liberty with the piece to 
remove the mention of specific years within the article.  However, the original submission was 
made on January 1, 2012 by Brother Fred Milliken. 

My Masonic New Year’s Resolution 

Do you believe in coincidences?  I don’t.  Do you believe in Angels?  I do.  Guess you know 
where to classify me now. 
 
Before I went to bed on New Year’s Eve, I read a piece from a friend and Brother who said that 
he was going to spend his New Year’s day in contemplation of what he had done in the previ-
ous year and what he had failed to do and how he could make the new year Masonically 
better.  Did he visit and help Brothers in need often enough?  Did he listen and think about 
those Brothers who had asked his advice and those that had whispered in his ear?  Did he 
walk the extra mile, did he let anyone down? 
 
He asks himself:  did I hold true to my values all year long?  Did I lose a friend through lack of 
communication to too much of it?  Did I do all that was required of me in time of need?  Did I 
make new friends?  Did I create any enemies?  Did I leave something undone that I could have 
finished, and many more questions that I ask of myself? 
 
These are some of the things that he was going to cogitate on: 
As we approach the countdown toward the end of the year and the beginning of a New Year, 
it is a time many use for some reflection!  I just wanted to remind everyone that although Ma-
sonry is well-known as a “Progressive Science” it should also be remembered as a “Reflective 
Science.” 
 
The true purpose and value in Masonry is to gain knowledge of oneself, and his own relation-
ship with God. 
 
We must use our Lodge time as a place to think, to consider our fellow-man, to become 
“Human” and to gain “Wisdom.” 



8 

My Masonic New Year’s Resolution- Continued from previous page 

Looking inward is the place to begin, evaluate shortcomings with respect to our obligations, 
our charges, and our commitment to the working tools of each degree. 
 
Brotherhood is our vision in Masonry.  How well do you know your Lodge and District Broth-
ers?  
 
Buddha taught: Man is so entangled in the “Tragedy of Life,” they are bound together out of 
sympathy in a “Brotherhood of pity...”  Zoroaster taught: That Men are Brethren because they 
are warriors in a battle between “Light and Darkness” - a “Brotherhood of Battle...”  Confu-
cius:  Brothers because of “common obligations,” or a “Brotherhood of Service.” 
 
In my practice of religion, I am quite familiar with “centering prayer” which is much like medi-
tation.  You take a symbol, a phrase, an idea, or a short scripture reading and you meditate on 
it for hours, making sure you clear your mind of all else.  You contemplate the thought you 
have chosen, repeating it over and over and listening for an answer.  If your mind wanders on-
to something else, you force it back - often by repeating out loud your chosen thought.  Over 
and over, hour after hour, until you have an answer.  Where the answer comes from, I am not 
going to get into.  That is up to your own personal belief system. 
 
So, not believing in coincidences and getting pushed by my Angel, I decide to do some Mason-
ic centering prayer/meditation on the Masonic symbol of the Point Within A Circle. 
 
I cleared my mind of everything but the Point Within A Circle and began.  Soon, I found myself 
in a closed maze where I went around and around.  At one end, I bumped into St. John the 
Baptist, and at another end the Holy Scriptures, and at a third point St. John the Evangelist.  
But what was the message?  What were they trying to tell me?  Over and over I pondered and 
meditated. 
 
After some time it was clear to me that I was being strongly urged to make a Masonic New 
Year’s Resolution—a commitment to accomplish something in the coming year.  But further 
meditation yielded no clue as to what that Masonic New Year’s Resolution should be.  This 
was not going to be as easy as I thought. 
 
Maybe this is where free will comes in?  It’s all up to me.  But, I am not sure what I should 
choose.  Perhaps you have some suggestions? 
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Bart Wegner, 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master 

Denver Knights of St. Andrew 

Greetings Brothers - As the new year dawns, the KSA can reflect on a great 2015 and look for-
ward to more of the same in 2016.  2015 featured many great successes:  We made many 
new Knights, had great participation at our KSA meetings and at each of the stated Consistory 
meetings, took part in two well-received and memorable reunion performances of the 29th 
degree, and rose to the challenge brought by the first two concerts, handling all tasks pre-
sented to us.  All of these successes were achieved with the Humility, Patience, Self-Denial, 
Charity, Clemency, Generosity, Virtue, Truth, and Honor that we represent, and are a reflec-
tion of what our Consistory means to us. 
 
Two great events highlight the schedule right out of the box in January. 
 
Our January meeting on Monday the 4th at 6:30 p.m. will feature degree education on the 18th 
degree delivered by Brother Chris Staton, 32º KCCH.  Brother Chris is the director of the 18th, 
and this will assuredly be a fantastic presentation on one of the Scottish Rite’s most meaning-
ful and beautiful degrees.  This program is for Scottish Rite Masons ONLY.  I know this comes 
with short notice, but this one will be hard to beat, so don’t miss it! 
 
The Burns Supper comes on Saturday, January 30th with the Whisky College starting the even-
ing at 6:00 p.m. and the dinner following at 6:45 p.m.  See the poster that will again be found 
at the back of this publication for details.  It is time to make reservations for you, your family, 
and your friends.  We expect to see you there! 
 
Lastly, let me congratulate all of our 2016 Consistory Officers - those moving up, and those 
newly appointed.  It is with pride that myself, and the former and future leaders of the KSA, 
see many sashes and ribbons of Stirling and Bannockburn gracing our Consistory Officers in all 
lines. 
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The PrelaTe’s 

pulpit 

Rev. Jim Harris, 33° 

   In ancient Roman Religion, Janus is the god of beginnings and endings, gates and doors.  He 
is shown with two faces - one looking to the future and one looking to the past.  The double-
headed eagle is the primary symbol of the Scottish Rite.  It has several meanings.  For me, it 
represents one body, one head looking to the future and one head looking to the past.  It also 
represents the East and West parts of the Roman Empire coming together, the uniting of 
matter and spirit, faith, and reason - temporary and eternal.  The eagle is symbolic of strength 
and majesty.  It calls us to reach higher. 
     Today, I am looking at 2015.  I think of all the things which have happened to me.  I was se-
lected Mason of the Year and received the 33º.  I did degree work, did some writing, hiking, 
and taking pictures.  I also performed some pastoral functions, etc.  At the Consistory, we had 
a good and busy year. 
     However, now it is time to look ahead to a New Year - 2016.  In the Bible, God was always 
bringing about change through the prophets.  In the New Testament, Jesus calls us to be the 
Lights of the world and the Salt of the Earth.  He calls us to Love our God and to love our 
neighbors as we love ourselves.  As Masons, we are called to live by the values and teachings 
of our craft.  We are called to live on the level, by the square, and by the teachings of the Holy 
Scriptures. 
     Paul says in Romans, “Do not be conformed to the patterns of this world but be trans-
formed by the renewing of your minds so that you can figure out what is God’s will - what is 
good and pleasing and perfect.”  In Corinthians, he calls us to put an end to “childish ways.” 
     Are we Masons  conforming to the ways of the world, or are we transforming the world?  
Have the ways of the world crept into our fraternity?  Are they changing us?  In 2016, let us 
keep true to our values and teachings. 
 

May we be spreaders of the Light, may we be positive, and may we be Masons! 

Historical names for January include its original Roman designation, 
Ianuarius, the Saxon term Wulf-monath (meaning wolf month) and 
Charlemagne's designation Wintarmanoth (winter / cold month). In 
Slovene, it is traditionally called január. 

ORIGIN of “January” 
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All Scottish Rite Masons in good standing are entitled to have a Rose 
Croix Funeral service at the time of their passing.  Members should ad-
vise their families of their wishes to have this beautiful service.  It is a 
very dignified  service intended to help bring comfort to the family. 

 
The current members of the Denver Consistory Rose Croix Funeral 

Team are: John Buchanan, 33° - Chairman, Scott A. Bates, 32° KCCH, 
Jerry Fenimore, 33°,  Jack Harlan, 33°, M. Edward Johnson, 33°,  Rich-
ard Mitchell, 33°,  Matthew Raia, 33°,  Roy Snyder, 32° KCCH,  John 
Warren, 33°,  Richard Wenzel, 32° 

 
If you are interested in joining the Rose Croix Funeral Team and 

helping them, contact the office or John Buchanan, 33° for more infor-
mation. 

Clarence Carl Cox, 32° KCCH   11/29/2015 
Allan Kenneth Henney, 32º    12/02/2015 
Henry Burt Hering, 32º    11/17/2015 
William John Matsch, Jr., 32º   11/11/2015 
Lynn Burton Reed, 32º     11/16/2015 
Richard Harold Stienmier, 32º   11/16/2015 

11 
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JANUARY  
Special  

Birthdays 

90 Years Young 
Gust Chocas 

James A. Prather 
Donald L. Parker 
Gerald V. Harris 

Joseph A. Arthur 
 

80 Years Young 
Charles H. Wingfield 
Michael L. Kelly, 33º 

David K. Craiger 
Victor Stanhope 
Donald Adams 

 
70 Years Young 

Leslie M. Davidson 
 

30 Years “OLD” 
Jason E. Spigner To ALL our Brothers 
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Denver  consistory 

Riteworks staff 

 

William C. Klatil, 33° - Bulletin Advisor 
303-861-4621  /  bill@denverconsistory.org 

 
Audrey Ford - Technical Advisor/Correspondent 
303-861-4261  /  audrey@denverconsistory.org 

FAX: 303-861-4269 
 

John A. Moreno, 33° - Staff Photographer 
303-238-3635 

 
Bill Hickey, 33°- Editor-in-Chief 
editor@denverconsistory.org 

 
D. J. Cox, 33° - Editor Emeritus 

970-980-4340 
 

Daniel Conway, 32° KCCH - Webmaster 
webmaster@denverconsistory.org 

 
This publication is produced monthly by and for the benefit of 
members, staff, and interested parties associated with the 
Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern 
Jurisdiction of the United States of America, and more partic-
ularly the Denver consistory in the Valley of Denver, Orient of 
Colorado.  The views expressed in this publication do not nec-
essarily reflect those of the Denver consistory or its officers. 
 
Deadline for article submission is two (2) days after the 
monthly stated meeting (third Monday).  Articles should be 
approximately 250-1000 words long.  Where appropriate, 
relevant high-resolution images with proper credits may be 
included with your submission.  Articles may be submitted in 
hard copy to the office or by electronic format via email to 
the editor.  All articles are subject to editing and are pub-
lished without restrictions unless clearly marked as copyright-
ed.  No compensation is given for any articles, photographs, 
or other materials submitted or published. 
 
Notice of publication is provided to members of the Denver 
Consistory who have provided a valid email address.  The 
newsletter is published on the web site as an Adobe .pdf file.  
It requires the free Adobe Reader program to read. (A copy of 
this program can be found at http://www.adobe.com).  Cur-
rent and past issues (subject to available storage space) are 
available for viewing on the Denver Consistory Web site. 
 
Questions pertaining to this publication should be forwarded 
to the Editor or the Consistory Office. 

 

All photographs and graphics used in this issue are in 
the public domain.    Facebook, Twitter, and LinkedIN 
logos are taken from a public domain library. 
 
This publication is copyright 2016 by the Denver Con-
sistory -  ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.  Requests for re-
printing will be considered on a case-by-case basis by 
the Editor. 

Denver consistory  

publications committee 

Bill Hickey, 33° - Chairman 
Richard Silver, 32° KCCH 

John Warren, 33° 
Jack D. White, 32° KCCH 

 
If you have comments, constructive criticisms, 
recommendations, or articles for submission, 
please send them to the EDITOR, RiteWorks. 
 
THIS IS YOUR NEWSLETTER !!!  Let us know how 
we’re doing.  We need to know if you want to see 
something in particular that we haven’t published 
previously.  If you are receiving this e-newsletter, 
it is because we have a valid email address for 
you.  If you know of a Brother who has email but 
is not receiving these notices, PLEASE have him 
contact the Consistory Office and get his email 
updated or added to our database.  Contact: 

audrey@denverconsistory.org 
Or 

tom@denverconsistory.org 

mailto:bill@denverconsistory.org
mailto:audrey@denverconsistory.org
mailto:editor@denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.adobe.com
mailto:audrey@denverconsistory.org
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org
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ALLEGIANCE 
The bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, sitting in the Valley of Denver, Orient of Colo-
rado, acknowledge and yield allegiance to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspectors 
General, Knights Commander of the House of the Temple of Solomon. 

Ronald A. Seale, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Commander 

Stephen M. Munsinger, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Inspector General 

Orient of Colorado 

David W. Powell, 33° 
Personal Representative of the SGIG 

Valley of Denver 

Michael A. Brewer, 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master 

Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

Aaron J. Klostermeyer, 32° KCCH 
Wise Master 

Rocky Mountain Chapter, Rose Croix 

Gregory B. Dominguez 32° KCCH 
Commander 

Colorado Council of Kadosh 

William Klatil, 33° 
Secretary - Recorder - Registrar 

Timothy W. Hogan, 32° KCCH 
Master of Kadosh 
Denver Consistory 

Wayne Arner, 33° 
Treasurer 

Joe E. Kier, 33° 
Almoner 

15 

James H. Harris, 33° 
Prelate 

mailto:mike.brewer@bizexplorer.com
mailto:aaronk.pr.rc@gmail.com
mailto:bill@denverconsistory.org
mailto:waner3@comcast.net
mailto:rckymn2000@yahoo.com
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OUR SOCIAL MEDIA PRESENCE 

Denver Consistory Web Page (New and Revised) 

http://www.denverconsistory.org 

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS:  Dan Conway, 32° KCCH 

Look for (search): 

Denver Scottish Rite Consistory 

http://www.facebook.com 

QUESTIONS:  Mike Brewer, 32° KCCH 

Look for us (follow): 

@DenvrConsistory 

(Yes, the spelling is correct above) 

QUESTIONS:  Bryant Harris, 32° KCCH 

http://www.linkedin.com 

Search for:  Colorado Scottish Rite Masonry, Denver Consistory, Scottish Rite, or 

    Scottish Rite Freemasons (SGC) 

Primarily a “professional” 
networking site.   
QUESTIONS? 
Bill Hickey, 33º 

You need to “LIKE” us to see what is going on. 

http://www.denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.facebook.com
mailto:mike.brewer@gravatonenergyresources.com
mailto:bryantone56@covad.net
http://www.linkedin.com/
mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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